
Cori Galles 
2801 University Blvd 
Albuquerque, NM 87107 
 
November 11, 2023 
 
New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board 
Harold Runnels Bldg  
1190 St. Francis Dr St N2150  
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 
Subject: Concerns About Advanced Clean Car II Rules 
 
Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board, 
 
I am writing to express my concerns about the proposed Advanced Clean Car II Rules in New 
Mexico. These rules could harm our state's economy and businesses, which are already 
struggling. 
 
First, I understand the importance of protecting our environment, and I support cleaner cars. 
However, these rules could harm New Mexico businesses and consumers.  
 
The rules could make it more expensive for businesses to operate, and they might pass these 
extra costs on to consumers. This could lead to higher prices for goods and services, which 
would impact all New Mexicans, especially those who are already struggling financially. 
 
The initial purchase cost of EVs is often higher compared to conventional gasoline-powered 
vehicles. This could make it difficult for hard working New Mexicans to to afford these vehicles.  
 
If New Mexicans want to purchase an internal combustion vehicle my fear is they will end up 
traveling across state lines to a state that does not restrict the market on the type of vehicle 
someone can purchase.  This will hurt the New Mexico’s economy and place an undue burden 
on consumers.  This also puts taxable revenue that could be in New Mexico, into a another 
state. 
 
Another pressing issue is the limited availability of charging infrastructure. Many individuals 
reside in rural areas, where access to private parking and charging facilities is scarce. This lack 
of infrastructure makes owning an electric vehicle impractical and inconvenient, further 
widening the gap in electric vehicle adoption.  
 
I believe it's essential for us to find a balance between protecting the environment and 
supporting our local economy. I urge you to consider the potential impacts these rules may 
have on our businesses.  Please vote no on this rule.  
 



Thank you for listening to my concerns, and I hope we can find a solution that helps our 
environment while also supporting New Mexico's economy and businesses. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cori Galles 


